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Page 4  Statistics and Numbers ñ Who are we?  Where do we live?              
How old are we? 

Page 5 Open Day and Christmas Party dates as well as  U3A Info. 

Page 6 List of 2022 Courses ñ new and old plus more to come  

Page 7 Courses needing a leader ñ have a go! 

Pages 8ñ11 News from Course Leaders 

Page 12 Tomato Festival Update ñ winners announced for propagation 

Page 13 Birds around Port Fairy 
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DǊŜŜǝƴƎǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ¦о! tƻǊǘ CŀƛǊȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΗ 
 

It was a relief to be able to resume our face-to-face classes at the end of      

September. We have been more fortunate in Port Fairy and the regions than in 

Melbourne where U3A premises remained closed until early November.  I was 

impressed by the adaptability of our course leaders who found ways to stay in 

touch with their participants during the disrupted weeks of Semester Two. 

Members wanted the momentum of courses to continue and appreciated the 

efforts to connect and engage in spite of partial lockdowns. Some course   

leaders managed density and capacity limits by running their sessions twice in smaller groups,     

others met in public spaces outside, others tried zoom for the first time. Thank you to everyone for 

following the strict COVID safety protocols that have been required in our venues. Special mention 

to Sue Goy for her heroic efforts in negotiating with community groups and course leaders to find 

alternative spaces for courses to comply with changing and challenging COVID regulations.  

 

The Committee of Management has been busy planning for 2022. As well as ensuring we offer a 

range of exciting courses and activities next year, we have been preparing 

for a context of living with COVID-19. We participated in state-wide       

forums run by U3A Network Victoria that provided information and support 

to assist U3As prepare for this next phase. As seniors, U3A members are 

more vulnerable to the virus and we have a collective responsibility to care 

for our community.  At our October committee meeting we made the       

decision that all members of U3A Port Fairy will need to be fully        

vaccinated to participate in U3A courses and activities in 2022.  We 

considered the issue of vaccine mandates thoroughly before making this 

unanimous decision. The health and well-being of U3A Port Fairy members 

are a priority for the committee and we need to ensure that the environment 

in which we gather, interact and learn is as safe as possible. With the State 

government mandating double vaccinations for everyone entering          

community facilities, including Port Fairy Community House and other 

Moyne Council buildings, we are now responsible for ensuring our      

members adhere to this regulation. U3A members will need to show         

evidence of double vaccination when requested by course leaders this year 

or by committee members at enrolment in January 2022.  

 

The committee has been updating and developing new policies that are in-

formed by government COVID-19 guidelines and regulations.  A new 

Terms and Conditions of Membership document will be distributed with the 

2022 membership form to everyone re-enrolling or joining, as will our    

updated COVID-19 Safety policy.  Our new policies will also be on our 

website. Your comments and questions are always welcome! 

 

(Continued over . . . ) 
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YŀǘŜ 5ƻƴŜƭŀƴΣ  
tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ 
лплп мул сут  
 
aŀƎƎƛŜ /ǳǊǊƛŜΣ  
±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΣ 
tƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ϧ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴǎ 
лпмф нфл нон  
 
/ŀǊƻƭŜ IƻǿƭŜǧΣ  
¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ 
лпмт тмп офм  
 
{ǳŜ YƴǳŘǎŜƴΣ  
{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ 
  лплу руф фоп 
 
{ǳŜ DƻȅΣ   
/ƻǳǊǎŜ 5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ 
лпоу нмт нсл   
 
Wƛƭƭ .ǳǊƎƻȅƴŜΣ   
aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ   
лпоу тот уун 
 
aŀǊȅ YŜǊǊΣ  
tC/I [ƛŀƛǎƻƴ 
лпну пон уфс 
 

5ŀǾƛŘ ²ƛƭǎƻƴ 

ŀƴƴŜŘŀǾŜнϪōƛƎǇƻƴŘΦ ŎƻƳ 
 
[ƻǊǊŀƛƴŜ aƛŜƭƴƛƪ 
  ƭƻǊǊŀƛƴŜƳƛŜƭƴƛƪϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

ǳоŀǇƻǊǜŀƛǊȅϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

  ǿǿǿΦǳоŀǇƻǊǜŀƛǊȅΦŎƻƳ 
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CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ όŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘύ 

 

New course ideas and new leaders 

We have an ongoing challenge to maintain the quality and expand the range of courses we offer so 

that  we appeal to a diverse membership. We need new ideas, new course leaders and enthusiastic 

members offering to coordinate and lead groups. We ask you to suggest an idea for a new course 

or activity based on your interests and to discuss it with a member of the committee and/or to offer 

to coordinate one of the proposed small interest groups listed in this Newsletter. We will provide 

mentoring and support if you would be prepared to become a volunteer course leader and to       

participate in our 2022 program in this way. Those of us who have been course leaders believe you 

will find it stimulating, worthwhile and enjoyable! 

 

Planning for the Future of U3A Port Fairy  

The Committee of Management held a half-day Planning Workshop on 28 October. After the       

difficulties of the past two years it was so valuable to spend time together reflecting on our        

purposes and values, reviewing our membership and courses, analysing our challenges and risks, 

and defining our vision for the next phase of U3A Port Fairy. We identified strengths, including the 

growth in our membership in spite of the pandemic, the spirit of volunteering reflected in the  

commitment of course leaders, the dedicated work of the Committee of Management and other 

volunteers, our good reputation in the community and with the peak body, U3A Network.   

 

We defined some long term and immediate challenges and began work on addressing them.       

Firstly, U3A Port Fairy is a large and dynamic volunteer organisation in this community with 

around 190 members.  Our model of lifelong learning, active participation and social inclusion 

provides tangible health benefits for our members. However, we need to increase our profile with 

all levels of government including Moyne Council and we will be advocating for and offering to 

assist with a positive ageing strategy for seniors in the Shire. Secondly, we have a strong            

relationship with Port Fairy Community House as our home base and the location for many of   

our classes. However as our membership grows, it is becoming more difficult to find suitable      

additional venues for our courses and the costs of hiring community facilities are rising. We will 

be working to develop new partnerships with a range of community groups to increase our          

accommodation options and will purchase portable equipment so we will be less dependent on    

existing and inadequate technology for presentations in venues. Thirdly, we plan to be more       

pro-active in drawing on the skills of our members to assist with some of the work of our           

subcommittees. This will help alleviate the increasing workload for volunteer committee members 

and may provide a pathway into serving on the Committee of Management in the future.   

 

In just three years we have developed a strong and committed membership, constructive links 

within the community and with other U3As in the southwest region and Melbourne. We have  

strategies for engagement and renewal and feel very confident about the future of U3A Port Fairy 

as we move into 2022 and beyond.  

 

Kate Donelan 
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LƴǘŜǊŜǎǝƴƎ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ CŀŎǘǎ 

²ƘŜǊŜ Řƻ ǿŜ ƭƛǾŜΚ 

 

[ƻŎŀƭƛǘȅ bǳƳōŜǊǎ όǇŜǊŎŜƴǘŀƎŜύ 

tƻǊǘ CŀƛǊȅ  мрф όур҈ύ 

YƻǊƻƛǘ    мн όс҈ύ 

²ŀǊǊƴŀƳōƻƻƭ      т όп҈ύ 

YƛƭƭŀǊƴŜȅ      н όм҈ύ 

¢ƛƳōƻƻƴ      н όм҈ύ 

¢ƻƻƭƻƴƎ      н όм҈ύ 

/ǊƻǎǎƭŜȅ      м όлΦр҈ύ 

{ƻǳǘƘŜǊƴ /Ǌƻǎǎ      м όлΦр҈ύ 

wƻǎŜōǊƻƻƪ      м όлΦр҈ύ 

¢ƻǘŀƭ мут όмлл҈ύ 

²Ƙƻ ŀǊŜ ǿŜΚ 

hŦ ƻǳǊ мут ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ моо όтм҈ύ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ǿƻƳŜƴ ŀƴŘ           

рп όнф҈ύ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ƳŜƴΦ  

¢Ƙƛǎ ŎƻƳǇŀǊŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀǎ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿǎ 

нлмф ς сс҈ ǿƻƳŜƴκоп҈ ƳŜƴ 

нлнл ς ст҈ ǿƻƳŜƴκоо҈ ƳŜƴ  

!ǎ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǎŜŜΣ ŜŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀǧǊŀŎǝƴƎ ƳƻǊŜ ǿƻƳŜƴ ŀƴŘ ŦŜǿŜǊ ƳŜƴΗ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŀǎ           

ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƘŜƴ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ рр ƴŜǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƛƴ нлнмΣ по όту҈ύ ŀǊŜ ǿƻƳŜƴ ŀƴŘ 

мн όнн҈ύ ŀǊŜ ƳŜƴΦ  

LƴǘŜǊŜǎǝƴƎƭȅΣ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿŜ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǊ ǇǊƻǇƻǊǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳ ŀǊŜ ǿƻƳŜƴΦ  

{ƻΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƳŜƴ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ¦о! ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŀǎƪ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƭƻƴƎ ƻǊ ǘŜƭƭ ǘƘŜƳ        

ŀōƻǳǘ ¦о!Η 

Iƻǿ ƻƭŘ ŀǊŜ ƻǳǊ нлнм ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΚΚ 

       рлǎ ŀƴŘ ǳƴŘŜǊ ς мм ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ όс҈ύ 
слǎ ς ту ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ όпн҈ύ 
тлǎ ς уо ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ όпп҈ύ 
hǾŜǊ улǎ ς ф ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ όр҈ύ 
YŜŜǇƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀƎŜ ŀ ǎŜŎǊŜǘ ς с ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ όо҈ύ 

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ȅƻǳƴƎŜǊ ŀƎŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŀƴŘ ŦŜǿŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

ƻƭŘŜǊ ŀƎŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŀƴŘ ŀ ŦŀƛǊƭȅ Ŏƻƴǎǘŀƴǘ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ слǎ ŀƴŘ тлǎΦ 

hǳǊ ƎŜƴŘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŀƎŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ ōǊŜŀƪŘƻǿƴ ŀǊŜ ǎƛƳƛƭŀǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŀǘ ƻŦ ƻǘƘŜǊ ¦о!ǎ ƛƴ ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀΦ 

Wƛƭƭ .ǳǊƎƻȅƴŜ   aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ hŶŎŜǊ 


